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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Memorial Hall
at 7.45 p.m. on Tuesday 1st May 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	P Mander (chair), R Olle, P Whitney, JA Marsden, H Rodgers, W Eames, J Shuttleworth, B Hanley, W Hanley, J Wedgwood, S Turner, J Hammerton, WJ Marsden.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO), Steve Wyatt (Clerk), DDDC Cllr. Jean Monks, DCC Cllr. Judith Twigg, PC Linda Hancock (part).


	001/18
	
	Election of Chair – Cllr. Peter Mander was nominated and appointed as Chair. The Declaration of Acceptance of office was signed.

	002/18
	
	Election of Vice Chair – Cllr. Jane Marsden was nominated and appointed as Chair. The Declaration of Acceptance of office was signed.

	003/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllrs. K Kirkham.

	004/18
	
	Amendments to the order of business – none.

	005/18
	
	Declaration of Members Interests – none declared

	006/18
	.1
	Public Participation.

DCC Cllr. Judith Twigg – 

· Pothole filling is in progress with 1000 per week being repaired.

· Reinstatement of Hathersage Main Road Bus shelter – DCC are reported to now be leaving this to HPC. A licensed contractor would be required to be able to carry out the groundworks and install the shelter.
· Cllr. Twigg announced that she will be resigning from the PDNPA forum.

· Community Leadership Scheme – funds can be applied for but groups need to ask.

· Cllr. Twigg asked for any questions – it was reported that there is a light not working on the pelican crossing. This was noted by Cllr. Twigg and will be reported.

· There has been no communications with regards the Traffic Management plan that the HPC had approved in February. Cllr. Twigg will speak to Isobel Mulligan.

Thanks from Cllr. Rodgers to Cllr. Twigg for the money donated for the curved bench in the HoH that is now in place.

	006/18
	.2
	DDDC Cllr. Monks – 
· The Corporate Director is expected to take over as head of DDDC.

· A new review of public toilets is being carried out and if a business plan could be submitted as to why monies are needed this should be submitted by HPC. Sandra Lamb may be able to advise on the format required.

· Car park spaces in Hathersage DDDC car park – reply had been forwarded to HPC.

· DDDC Leisure Centre management is to be contracted out. It was confirmed that technical staff will be retained.

· The Bakewell affordable housing proposal has been passed.

· Waste and recycling – the contract renewal is in 2 years’ time. Consultants are being used to decide on the new contract. The public are to be asked for their views. Recycling has changed somewhat over the years hence changes to the contract can be expected.

Cllr. Mander reported that blue bin collection didn’t take place today.

Cllr. Rodgers and B Hanley reported on untidy bin collections this week.
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	007/18
	
	Local Government Act 2000 – to confirm Register of Members’ Interests is accurate and up to date. New DPI forms were completed by Cllrs. Rodgers, JA Marsden, Turner and W Hanley. All other Councillors confirmed that there was no change to their previous declaration. The Clerk will submit the new forms to the DDDC Monitoring Officer.

	008/18
	
	Review of Delegation Arrangements to Committees, external bodies and village groups. The committee membership list was updated and is appended to these minutes.

	009/18
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 3rd April 2018 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.

	010/18
	
	Finance

	010/18
	.1
	RFO’s Report – all papers had been circulated prior to the meeting. 

	010/18
	.2
	To receive the statement of accounts – HoH is now an asset on the balance sheet. Pool season tickets are marginally lower than last year, sales in the different categories are slightly different to last year. It is too early in the season to know if sales for the year will be comparable with last year.

	010/18
	.3
	To approve accounts for payment – all approved.

	010/18
	.4
	To agree accounts scrutiny arrangements and approve signatories for payments 5th June 2018. Also, to authorise them to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 1st May meeting. It was agreed that Cllrs. Mander and Wedgwood would do this.

	010/18
	.5
	With regards the accounts scrutiny arrangements, it was agreed that a rota for this should be restarted to ensure the responsibility is shared across the whole council. RFO Chris Cave will initiate the rota in a couple of months once all new councillors have been added to the Unity Trust Bank mandate.

	010/18
	.6
	Approval of the Governance Statement 2017/18. Each statement from the form was read out by RFO Chris Cave, all councillors gave a positive response to each.

	010/18
	.7
	Approval of the Accounting Statements 2017/18. Certified by RFO Chris Cave and Approved and signed by the Chair.

	010/18
	.8
	Pool utility contract renewals –This matter was not discussed, the current supply contracts are not terminating until late July.

	010/18
	.9
	Café lease. It was agreed, based on the advice by solicitors, that the rent review will be negotiated 3 yearly and not related to RPI. RFO Chris Cave will advise WosskowBrown.

	010/18
	.10
	Parish Rooms Lease – The renewal for this lease had been in abeyance until the HoH works were completed. Cllr. Mander will arrange a meeting with the tenant and Cllr. Eames will review the expiring lease.

	
	
	

	
	
	There was a break for KGF Business after which the meeting resumed.

The 100 Club had been drawn with Mrs. Christine Wilkinson being the winner.

The Daffodil Day had raised £575 which is to be split between King George’s Field and Heart of Hathersage and there was a donation of £100 by the Sheffield Master Cutler who was unable to attend.



	
	
	Committee and Working Groups

	011/18
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	011/18
	.1
	The minutes of 10th April 2018 meeting were noted. Two contractors had visited with a view to submitting a quote for the demolition of the Caretaker’s shed. The electrician will in due course lay a temporary armoured cable for the MUGA flood lights.

	011/18
	.2
	Pumping and filtration upgrade. A meeting with Ian Nicks has been arranged for 7pm Wednesday 9th May to discuss the work and Ian’s role.
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	012/18
	
	Recreation Committee – there had been no meeting since the last HPC meeting.

	012/18
	.1
	Netball pitch marking – the court has been marked out and netball posts are to be delivered 02/05/18.

	013/18
	
	Planning Committee – Received and noted minutes of meeting 10th April 2018. The minutes had been circulated and published on the PC website.

	014/18
	
	Amenities Committee – Received minutes of meeting 24th April 2018. The minutes had been circulated and published on the PC website. 

	014/18
	.1
	Reinstatement of Bus stop – a builder licenced for work on the public highway is to be asked to quote for the grounds work. A meeting with Alex Sidebottom, DCC, is to be arranged.

	015/18
	
	The Transport Committee - had not met since the March HPC meeting. 

	016/18
	
	Website Group – nothing to report 

	017/18
	
	Burial Ground – Received minutes of meeting 17th April 2018. The minutes had been circulated and published on the PC website.

	018/18
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	018/18
	.1
	The Road Closure notice for the Gala was noted and approved. The Clerk will reply to Helen Boden with no objections.

	018/18
	.2
	The meeting agreed to support the suggestion of a Communal Scarecrow for the Gala. The Clerk will confirm with Mrs. Skyrme and ask if any financial support would be required.

	018/18
	.3
	The Clerk reported that the tree pruning in the burial ground should have been completed.

	018/18
	.4
	The Clerk reported that Mr. Firth had agreed to Chestnut fencing adjacent to his property on Oddfellows Terrace.

	019/18
	
	Village Matters

	019/18
	.1
	The presentation by Mr. Hinkley about affordable housing is carried forward to the next meeting.

	020/18
	
	Memorial Hall – The refurbishment of the Stanage Hall is just about completed. An official opening is planned. The next HPC meeting should be booked in this room.

	021/18
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 06/2018 and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	022/18
	
	The next Parish Council meeting will take place Tuesday 5th June in the Stanage Hall.

	023/18
	
	Items for the June agenda – presentation by Mr. Hinkley about affordable housing

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.30 pm
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